






 
 

TOWN OF POUND RIDGE 
RESOLUTION 

 
 

Regarding 
Oceanus Navigation Corp. Ltd. 

Rolling Meadow Lane/Lower Trinity Pass Road 
 
 WHEREAS, the owners of the above property in the Town of Pound Ridge, New York, 
10576, commenced a proceeding challenging the real property tax assessment as set forth on the 
2020 and 2021 Assessment Rolls; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Town of Pound Ridge (the “Town”) has reviewed the issues raised in 
support of those proceedings, including the valuation of the property subject to the approved 
subdivision, and has determined that the claims raised have merit and the assessments from 2020 
and 2021 should be reduced; it is hereby 

 
RESOLVED, that the Town shall resolve this matter as set forth in the proposed Consent 

Judgment, reducing the 2020 and 2021 assessments; and it is further 
 
RESOLVED, that Bleakley Platt & Schmidt, LLP (“Bleakley Platt”), as attorneys for the 

Town, be authorized to execute any and all documents necessary to affect this Resolution and the 
settlement of the proceedings. 

 
 
 

Adopted:  ________ __, 2022 
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TOWN CLERK’S CERTIFICATION 
 
 

STATE OF NEW YORK  ) 
            ) ss.: 
COUNTY OF WESTCHESTER ) 
 
 
 I, the undersigned Clerk of the Town of Pound Ridge, Westchester County, New York, 
DO HEREBY CERTIFY: 
 
 The Town Board of the Town of Pound Ridge at a public meeting duly called and held on 
__________ __, 2022 on motion by     , seconded by _______________,  
voted aye on the following resolution: 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED, that the law firm of Bleakley Platt and Schmidt, LLP be permitted 
to sign the proposed Consent Judgment reducing the assessment for the Property owned by 
Oceanus Navigation Corp. Ltd. 
 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the seal of the Town 
of Pound Ridge, New York this __ day of ________, 2022. 
 
 
 
       ______________________________ 
                  Town Clerk 
       Town of Pound Ridge 
 
SEAL 
 
 













# of Responses 337
Not Interested Interested

Activity # % # %
Natural Hiking/Cross Country Trails 38 11.28% 299 88.72%
Community Center 68 20.18% 269 79.82%
Dog Park 129 38.28% 208 61.72%
Skating Rink/Ice & Roller 138 40.95% 199 59.05%
Paddle Tennis 145 43.03% 192 56.97%
Archery (supervised). 169 50.15% 168 49.85%
Community Garden (food, native plants) 169 50.15% 168 49.85%
Bocce Courts. 172 51.04% 165 48.96%
Corn Hole Area 195 57.86% 142 42.14%
Horseback Riding Concession. 197 58.46% 140 41.54%
Multipurpose Turf Field 204 60.53% 133 39.47%
Frisbee Golf. 210 62.31% 127 37.69%
Shuffleboard. 217 64.39% 120 35.61%
New Kiddie Pool Area 258 76.56% 77 22.85%



Town Clerk’s Office 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board 

From: Erin Trostle 

Date: June 6, 2022 

Re: Temporary Reception Coverage 

 
Please authorize the hiring of Marie Lazaro to provide coverage at the front desk on a temporary 

basis at a salary of $25.00/hour.  She would work in reception Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays 

from 12:30 to 4:30 pm and would also be on call to address unanticipated coverage gaps.   

 

The work Marie has been doing in the Assessor’s office isn’t “portable,” so I would like her to assist 

with transcription of cemetery records while she’s at the front desk.  If she finishes that work, I have 

other projects she could work on. 

 

 



From: Nicole Engel
To: Nicole Engel
Cc: Nicole Engel
Subject: FW: Resignation
Date: Wednesday, June 1, 2022 1:48:03 PM

From: SLB5 [mailto:slb5@aol.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, May 31, 2022 3:03 PM
To: KevinC.Hansan@aol.com; SupervisorTownofPoundRidge@aol.com
Cc: tsmith@thomassmitharchitect.com
Subject: Resignation
 
Dear Kevin  and Tom:
 
As you may know,  in Mid-January of this year, I came down with a case of long-term coronvirus-19 from
which I have been suffering ever since. including 2 long stats at Northern Westch Hospital and 2 long
stats at a rehab facility in Redding, CT. I arrived home last week and will be on at-home rehab for an
estimated 2 to e months more. At present, I am confined to a wheelchair and walker. Other than that, I
feel fine.
 
However, due to my (hopefully only present) disabilities, I find ti impossible to fully fulfill my
responsibilities as a member of the Town of Pound Ridge Zoning Board of Appeals. I have enjoyed and
learned from my past years on the board and knowing the dedication of those connected with it. I will
miss that connection.
 
Yet, I feel I must offer my resignation from our town's Zoning Board of Appeals, effective immediately.
 
 
                                                             Most respectfully and warmly,
 
 
                                                              S. Lawrence Brotmann
 
SLB:ms-p    
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